Glen Park Association Board Meeting
October 12,2022
Via Zoom

GPA Board Members Present:
Hilary Schiraldi, President
Adrienne Lacau, Vice-president
Heather World, Membership
Carolyn Deacy, Program chair
Jessica Bogo, Recreation and Parks
Steve Green, Transportation
Dennis Mullen, Treasurer
Stephany Wilkes, Budget

Absent:

Bonnee Waldstein, Communication secretary
Carolyn White, Recording secretary

Phil Hamm, Glen Ridge board liaison to GP

Mary Szczepanik, Membership/website
Nicholas Dewar, Greenway

Meeting called to order at 7:04 p.m.

Announcement:

Refuse Refuse Cleanup Saturday, October 15 from 10 a.m. to noon
e Heather to get Carolyn Deacy credentials to log in to Instagram account to publicize
things
Board held special meeting to approve a letter to the city urging action on the pigeon
feeding issue

October quarterly meeting:

About 36 people attended

Doors were open to allow air to circulate so it was good to have mic and amp
Great to have timer help

Next time:



e emphasize the social part (nobody seemed to know it was happening)
e Remind guests that masks are recommended and to dress warmly, as doors will be
open

January quarterly meeting:
January 19, again from 6 to 8 p.m.

Agenda:

Officer elections
Quit Carbon?
Rec Center?

Bird feeding update:

Stephanie got a public records request and received more than 100 pages of information
plus photos

The city (specifically vector control) has visited 564 Chenery repeatedly

Landlord gets pest control to come to the house, Bouvier won'’t let them in
There has been an eviction hearing

Carolyn Deacy will get in touch with City Attorney’s Code Enforcement division to see if
they are working on this

Transportation/Safety:

Tabled until November: Write to SFMTA requesting special paint on Slow Streets’ pavement
(Carolyn W./Peter C.)

GPA Storage Locker:

Jessica got a few quotes on storage locker for items owned by the GPA. The prices are high.
The GPA will pass for now.

Committee reports:



A. Treasurer
Cash Balance as of 10/10/2022 and 9/30/2022 is $24,978.21 in the General Operating
Account at Bank of America.

Per the Board Authorization, a new account was opened at the Tri-Counties Bank at
Miraloma Shopping center. We opened it with a deposit of $1,000.00. Signers on the
account are Dennis Mullen, Treasurer, Hilary Schiraldi, and Adrienne Lacau. We will have
on-line access, debit cards to deposit membership checks and other contributions, a credit
card for GPA charges like insurance, web site fees, email, and operating supplies, and a
minimum order of 80 checks for minor reimbursement of GPA expenses. The staff and
customer service at Tri-Counties is very good.

Third quarter financials will be prepared later in the month after the IRS Tax Filing deadline
on Monday, October 17, 2022.

B. Membership
273 members

C. Transportation

Steve and Hilary met with Nik Kaestner, Glen Park School parent, regarding Brompton
traffic improvements. Steve and Hilary will keep Nik and the school updated on SFMTA’s
no-left-turn proposal.

Elk/Sussex - Per DPW “There is a notice to proceed date of October 31, 2022. Construction
will commence soon.”

D. Recreation and Parks
Resident Jeff Lugert has some suggestions regarding trails and graffiti. Jessica to see if she
can get him to lead on this

A new member named Joan who works at the Glen Park Rec Center came to the meeting
and was eager to promote their activities

Adrienne moves to adjourn, Heather seconds. MSA. Meeting adjourned 8:56 PM



